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FIREMEN OF THE YEA

On November 10, the Reidville

Volunteer Fire Department held their

annual Fireman’s Ball - and what a

success it was.  Congratulations go

out to Owen Pittman who received

“Fireman of the Year”. 

CHRISTMAS SPARKLE

Council would like to remind all
residents to get into the Christmas
spirit. Judges will be circulating
the area on December 20 thru to
December 22. This will be the
town’s 3  Annual Christmasrd

Sparkle.  We lit up our little town
in a big
way last
ye a r  so
everyone -
l e t ’ s
spread that Holiday Cheer!  Good
Luck!

FIREMEN”S BREAKFAST

On November 24 , 2007 the Firementh

will be holding another delicious
breakfast. To purchase tickets contact
a member of the Fire department.

SANTA CLAUS PARADE
SCHEDULED

Santa in coming to town...... On
Saturday, December 15  startingth

at 1 pm the Reidville Volunteer
Fire Department will be holding
their annual Santa Claus Parade.
This event is a great time to bring
family and friends together both to
create floats, watch the parade and
gather with Santa and residents at
the Community Hall afterwards. 

Due to the decrease in
participation over the past couple
of years all floats MUST be

registered by
D e c e m b e r
8 ,  b yt h

c o n ta c t in g
Alvin Fudge
at 635-5368.
If there is not

enough interest by this date then
there will be no choice but to
cancel this event.
So join in and keep the tradition
going.....

So mark your calendar and see you
on December 15th!

BOIL ORDER ADVISORY

The Town of Reidville is currently
operating under a precautionary boil
order as of  November 8th, 2007, due
to construction on the main water
line. This order should be lifted by
November 29 .  th

Residents in the area of Bonne Bay
Road are advised that the
precautionary boil order is still in
affect . We are working on it and we
hope to have this issue rectified as
soon as possible.

Council apologizes for this
inconvenience and would like to
thank all residents for their
patience.

BUY & SELL

For Sale: Entertainment Center
43" x 48" birch color. Asking
$50.00 o.b.o. Please call 635-
3144.

FOOD BANK DRIVE

Volunteers Carson and Rose
Marie Young, Spencer Young,
and Oscar and Debbie Hiscock
would like to send out a warm
Thank you to all residents who
were so very generous and
donated to the Food Bank
Drive held on October 27 .  Ath

special Thank you also goes
out to those volunteers
mention above. They are a
small group with big hearts
and it’s because of your drive
and commitment that made
this years drive such a success.

WELLNESS FOR LIFE

Weekly sessions will be held
every Wednesday starting at
10:30 at the Community Hall.

This event is open to all adults
who are interested in learning
about health issues, low
impact exercise, eating right
and many issues that effect our
everyday living.  Come one
and all. Lets share our
knowledge and experience!
For more information, please
contact Irene at 635-5288.
Thank you.

YOUTH
ACCOMPLISHMENT

Congratulation goes out to
Justin Curlew who has recently
won a $2,500.00 scholarship
from the Union of Canadian
Transport Employee. 

Also winning a scholarship is
Nikita Reid. She has recently be
awarded a $2,000.00 through
the Millennium Scholarship
Award at Grenville College.

On the night of October 30 at
the Xavier Junior High Awards
Night Robin Reid, Wendy Reid,
Joshua Rumbolt and Colton
Noremore were all awarded for
having honors in the Grade 9
category.

Congratulation to you all and
keep up the great work. 

SPECIAL GREETINGS!



Birthdays:

Date   Name       Age

Nov. 9    Jason Janes               10

Nov. 12  Alvin Fudge               48

Nov. 19  Jenista McNeil           15

 Jason Jones                34

 Paul Reid                   46

 Marion Barrett            ?

 Rikki Burden                5

Nov. 20  Brian Nolan               54

Nov. 22  Devin Hiscock           16

Nov. 27  Paula Stagg               29

Dec. 01  Kristen King              12

Dec. 02  Alexander Nichols       1

Dec. 04  Darlene Pinksen          ?

  Dean Pittman             ?

Anniversaries:

Date      Name                  Yrs

Nov. 10    Minetta & Eric Reid      42

CANDY DONATION

The Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department would like residents
to know that should you have
any candy or chips left from
Halloween they are accepting
these items to use for the Santa
Claus Parade. This is a great
opportunity to clean out and
make room for the Christmas
Candies.....yum.

BOXING DAY DANCE

Again this year, the Reidville
Recreation Committee Inc. will
be holding the annual Boxing
Day Dance at the Community
Hall.  Admission is $5.00 per
person. DJ for the evening will
be Geoff Chaulk. All those of
legal drinking age are welcome.

NEW YEARS PARTY

Ring in the New Year at the
Reidville Community Hall! The
Reidville Recreation Committee
Inc. will be holding their annual
New Year’s
Ball again this
year.  Tickets
are $20.00
double or
$12.00 single.
Door Prize to be drawn and
various prizes will be given out
throughout the night.  DJ for the
event is Cameron Patey.  For
tickets, please contact:

Bonnie Reid  635-3462

Terri-Lynn Curlew  635-7961

Donna Rumbolt 635-3637

SANTA”S VISIT

Be sure to Circle the 1  ofst

December on your calendar.... that’s
the day Santa and his elf are coming
to the Reidville community hall for
a visit. This is great opportunity for
the children to sit on Santa’s knee
and parents be sure to remember
your camera because Santa will be
posing with
the kids. First
come first
come, first
serve. All
donations
will be split
evenly
amongst the
Fire
Department,
The Reidville
Come Home year and the
Recreation Committee.

BARTENDERS & CLEANERS
NEEDED

The Reidville Recreation
Committee is looking for anyone
interested in Bartending at events
and for individuals to clean the hall.
Anyone interested is asked to
contact Bonnie Reid @ 635-3462.

JOB OPPORTUNITY

The Town of Reidville is looking to
employ two (2) people to assist with
the development of the walking
Trail. Those eligible must be
currently unemployed and not
successful in getting enough
insurable hours to qualify for EI.
Individuals must qualify for EI by
the end of the project. Also any
individual that is currently receiving
EI benefits and are within the last
nine weeks of their current claim
are eligible. For more information
or to drop off a resume please drop
by the council office during
business hours. Applications will be
accepted until 12:00 pm on
Thursday November 29.

BINGO

Reidville Recreation Committee
would like to remind residents that
there will be no Bingo during the
month of December. It will resume
in January on the 22 .nd

Ticket Draw: Thank you goes out to
Wanda Reid who donated cookies
in aid of the Fire Department’s New
truck Fund. This item raised $ 81.00

RESIDENTS IMPUT

With a New Year comes a new
look. Council is looking for any
imput from residents in making
changes or by adding something

new to the newsletter and web-
site. If you have any ideas
please contact the council
office.

SPEEDING

There has been many reports to
the council office regarding
speeding on the bi-roads.
RCMP patrol in the area has
been increased and council
wishes to remind residents of
the children in these areas.

SNOW CLEARING
TENDERS

It is definitely that time of year
again when a call goes out for
anyone interested in putting in a
tender for the clearing of the
snow at the Community Hall,
Fire Station and Town Hall.
Anyone interested is asked to
please put in a sealed bid at the
town office. Offers will only be
received until 12:00 p.m. on
Friday, November 30. If there
are any questions you are asked
to please contact the council
office Monday thru Friday from
9:00 am. To 3:00 pm. 

TAX COLLECTION

As of November 09 , 2007, the
town’s collection rate for 2007
stands at 91.96%. Compared
with the same time last year, the
town’s collection rate is down 
from 93.62%.

Council would
like to
sincerely
thank

residents who have been
diligent with the payment of
their account and would like to
remind everyone that June 30th

was the due date for 2007 taxes.
Please note that interest is now
being charged to those accounts
not paid in full.

To those residents in
arrears and not
honoring
agreements,  please
note that further action is
being taken!

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call....1-800-261-0741

Fire Alarm.....................635-5600

RCMP...............................635-2173

Ambulance.....................635-3020

NF Power.............1-800-474-5711

Council Office..............635-5232

                           Fax: 635-4498

Health Line....... 1-888-709-2929

http://www.artcraftsandthings.ca

